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From the RAMUS Team 

Welcome to the April 2015 issue of the RAMUS 
Newsletter and to all the new scholars who have 
commenced their scholarships this year. 

This issue contains the 2014 mentor awards, photos 
from scholar experiences and helpful tips for new 
scholars. 

You will also find an outline of the latest issue of the 
Australian Journal of Rural Health (AJRH). Scholars have 
free online access to the AJRH through the RAMUS 
website. 

Best wishes, 

The RAMUS Team 
Michael, Madeleine and Janine 

 

RAMUS Mentor Awards 

Dr Rowena Sheppard and Professor Bruce Chater have been 
recognised as the RAMUS Mentors of the Year for 2014. 
Congratulations to both of them! 

Rowena Sheppard is based at the Cressy Clinic in 
Goondiwindi, Queensland.  

She was nominated by RAMUS scholar James Pearlman, 
who she has mentored for the past 6 years. James’ 
brother and sister also study medicine, with Rowena 
mentoring all three of the siblings through their 
degrees. 

In his nomination James talks about Rowena and the 
inspiration she has been to him:  
 
“Throughout this time, there have been at least a few 
years where all three of us have done a minimum of a 
couple of weeks of placement with her in Goondiwindi. 
During those times I'm sure it would be quite confusing 
for some of her more frequent attending patients, as my 
brother and I look very similar!  
 
“Within the placement Rowena would get us hands on, 
ask us and teach us about the variety and multitude of 
disease and conditions which walk through the door, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
and make us feel like we are part of the team by 
involving us in some of the decision making process.”  
 
“Rowena is a fantastic physician. She is an inspiration, 
and has been, and will be a role-model of mine for many 
years to come. Seeing her practise the art of medicine in 
a small country town, and the obvious major impact she 
has on her patients, has always made rural medicine 
seem the most attractive option to me. I'm sure that my 
siblings agree.” 
 
“I only hope that Dr Sheppard continues to practise 
medicine for years to come so that we can work 
alongside each other in the near future!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bruce Chater has been a RAMUS mentor since 2013 
and was nominated by RAMUS scholar Trent Calcutt.  

Bruce founded the Rural Doctors Association of 
Queensland, was a president of the Australian College of 
Rural and Remote Medicine and is well respected in the 
town of Theodore, where he has been the local doctor 
for over 30 years. 

Trent’s nomination clearly depicts the great relationship 
they share: 

“I've known Bruce for several years, and have been 
lucky enough to spend an extended placement under his 
supervision. We delivered babies in the early hours of 
the morning, packed up patients for retrieval in the 
middle of the night, performed vasectomies in the 

 
Dr Rowena Sheppard 
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medical centre in the afternoon, and cardio verted 
patients in the small hospital ED with intubation 
equipment close at hand. The days were long (20 hours 
occasionally), the work was solid and the people were 
honest.  

“Bruce taught me that in rural medicine you have to be 
an expert in both diseases of chronicity and emergency, 
and that you should ‘never forget logistics!’ A highly pre-
emptive approach to patient care meant that surprises 
were always managed comfortably with the resources 
on hand.” 

“The entire town of Theodore seems to have an 
enormous respect for Bruce, and to realise that he has 
provided an absolutely superlative level of medical 
support for the community. Bruce's wonderful wife 
Anne (practice manager, teacher, drover, community 
voice, and more!) and he make such a great team, and 
highlight the effect that a family can have on a 
community and vice versa.” 

“Bruce is the most inspiring supervisor that I have ever 
worked with and a true asset to the rural health of 
Australia. His teaching, guidance, and life advice wisdom 
will stand me in good stead long into the future, and 
have set me on an irrevocable path towards a 
fascinating life in rural generalism.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Tips for New Scholars 

If you have started your scholarship this year you will be 
finding a RAMUS mentor and working with them on a 
scholar-mentor plan for the first time. 

Finding a mentor 

Finding a mentor for RAMUS is not as daunting as it 
might sound. In the first instance, we encourage you to 
use your existing contacts or networks; for example by 
approaching a doctor from your home district or a rural 
doctor with whom you already have an informal 
mentoring relationship or with whom you undertake 
rural placements. 

If you are having difficulty in arranging a mentor, the 
RAMUS team will be happy to help. We maintain details 
of current and previous mentors and a register of 
former scholars who are available to be RAMUS 
mentors. 

The ideal mentor is an experienced rural doctor (not 
necessarily a GP) who is able to give you support and 
advice and to facilitate opportunities for you to 
experience and learn about rural medicine and rural 
communities. Your mentor should be currently 
practising in a rural or remote location; that is, ASGC-RA 
categories 2-5. 

As a scholar it will be up to you to maintain regular 
contact with your mentor by phone, email or social 
media and by arranging face-to-face meetings. You 
should aim to have face-to-face contact at least once a 
year. Therefore we suggest that you should approach a 
doctor either from your home town or a location where 
such contact will be possible. 

For more information about the RAMUS mentoring 
program, have a look at the Information for New 
RAMUS Scholars 2015 booklet available at: 
http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/tips 

Preparing your RAMUS scholar-mentor plan 

One of the RAMUS requirements is that scholars, with 
the help of their mentor, prepare an annual plan for 
rural activities. The annual plan is documented on the 
scholar-mentor plan form. 

This annual planning exercise provides structure and 
guidance for your relationship with your mentor and for 
your exposure to rural practice and rural life over the 
years of your scholarship. We also hope it will help you 
in your longer term decisions about a career in rural 
health. 

 
Professor Bruce Chater 
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The Guide to Preparing your Scholar-Mentor Plan is 
available at http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/tips and 
includes suggestions and examples from plans of current 
scholars who are at different stages in their degrees. 

 

University Survival Guide 

The Country Education Foundation of Australia has 
created a University Survival Guide for rural and regional 
students to help make the transition of moving away 
from home to pursue study or jobs just that little bit 
easier. Head to their website to find out more: 
https://cef.org.au/students/uniguide/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conference Placement Program 

Applications are now open for the Conference Placement 
Program (CPP) for 2nd Semester 2015.  

Conferences covering rural medicine, general practice, 
Indigenous health, rural and remote mental health and 
critical care are included on the Eligible Conferences list. 

Go to http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/conference-
placement for the full list of eligible conferences, the 
CPP guidelines and application form. The list will be 
updated during the semester if new conferences are 
added. 

In recent months, RAMUS scholars and alumni have 
attended a range of conferences with support from the 
RAMUS Conference Placement Program. Please 
remember to send in your registration confirmation, 

conference reports and Statutory Declaration to receive 
your CPP payments. 

To view conference reports from 2014 for help with 
writing your own, go to: 
http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/conference-reports 

 

RAMUS is on Facebook  

Stay up to date with RAMUS news, ask 
RAMUS a question or communicate with 
other RAMUS scholars, mentors and alumni.  

To join the RAMUS Facebook group, go to: 
http://www.facebook.com/groups/348490061904468/ 

Note: this is a closed Facebook group, exclusively for 
RAMUS scholars, mentors and alumni 

 

Scholar Experiences in 2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ty Drake working alongside the surgical society 

 

 
Ty’s beautiful shot of the Northern Lights while overseas on 

a student exchange program 

 

https://cef.org.au/students/uniguide/
http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/conference-placement
http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/conference-placement
http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/conference-reports
http://www.facebook.com/groups/348490061904468/
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Australian Journal of Rural Health 

RAMUS scholars have free online access to the Australian 
Journal of Rural Health (AJRH).  Access is through the 
RAMUS website: http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/ajrh 

The April issue of the Australian Journal of Rural Health 
is out now and offers an interesting collection of articles 
that look at a range of rural and remote health topics. 
To whet your appetite, key articles in this issue are:  

Not just a fisherman’s wife: Women’s contribution to 
health and wellbeing in commercial fishing – This study 
finds that women in the fishing industry provide a key, 
but under-recognised link among male fishers, industry 
organisations and health providers. It recommends that 
health providers and industry associations should draw 
on the expertise of women in the fishing industry to 
identify health issues and design responses that will 
have a positive impact on fisher health and wellbeing. 

Farmers’ work-day noise exposure – It is reported that 
51 per cent of farm workers (around 163,000 Australian 
male and female agricultural workers) are exposed daily 
to noise above levels known to produce long-term 
hearing loss.  A simple on farm noise audit in 
conjunction with appropriate feedback was shown to be 
effective in raising farmers’ awareness of noise and 
assist them to reduce their noise exposure. 

Comparison of sedentary behaviours among rural men 
working in offices and on farms – Farmers from a rural 
South Australian region were found to be less sedentary 
than rural office workers and that high levels of 
sedentariness in the office were not compensated for by 
high levels of physical activity in leisure time. However, 

 
Grace Edwards enjoying some downtime while assisting in 
Coffs Harbour for a careers day at the Rural Clinical School 

 

 
Hannah Thompson attending the Murray Bridge Clinical 

Skills day 

 

 
Village health post in Nepal, taken by Johanna Warren 

while on her overseas medical elective  
Amy Noll experiencing a firsthand insight into rural 

medicine 

 

http://ramus.ruralhealth.org.au/ajrh
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the question remains, are relatively high prevalence of 
chronic disease in male farmers attributable to 
sedentariness? 

Other articles include: 

• Rural collaborative guideline implementation: 
Evaluation of a hub and spoke multidisciplinary team 
model of care for orthogeriatric inpatients – A before 
and after study of adherence to clinical practice 
guidelines. 

• Practice model for a dementia outreach service in 
rural Australia. 

• Impact of support group intervention on family system 
strengths of rural caregivers of stroke patients in India 

• Contribution of university departments of rural health 
to rural health research: An analysis of outputs  

• Hand therapy services for rural and remote residents: 
Results of a survey of Australian occupational therapists 
and physiotherapists 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Policy News from the Alliance 

Do you know what is happening to the federal 
government's proposal to de-regulate university fees? 
Here's a quick update.  

After months of failing to negotiate a deal with cross 
bench senators – a group that includes Jacquie Lambie, 
Ricky Muir, Nick Xenophon and David Leyonhjelm – the 
Government's Higher Education and Research Reform 
Amendment Bill 2014 was defeated, for a second time, 
in the Senate in March 2015. As well as de-regulating 

university fees, the original Bill proposed to cut federal 
government funding to universities by 20 per cent, and 
cut funding for university research centres. As 
negotiations with the cross benchers proved difficult, 
the government hived off the associated proposed cuts 
to university funding. The Bill, however, was still voted 
down by the Senate. 

Despite the defeat, the Minister for Education, 
Christopher Pyne, has hinted that he intends to 
continue to push on with the government's plans to try 
to de-regulate university fees. Whether or not he can 
convince the Senate cross-benchers remains to be seen. 

 

13th National Rural Health Conference 

The National Rural Health Conference is a mighty event. 
Every second year it becomes a temporary high-energy 
community focused on determined efforts to secure better 
health, wellbeing and health-related services for the people 
of remote and rural areas. 

The 13th National Rural Health Conference will be held 
on 24-27 May 2015 in Darwin and we hope there will be 
plenty of students there to inject their youthful 
enthusiasm into the event.  At this stage we have more 
than 50 students registered. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The four days are organised in a way to enable the 
temporary community created at the Conference to 
agree on a set of priority recommendations. This builds 
a bridge from the many discussions - formal and 
informal - in the Convention Centre to actions desired 
from governments and others in a position to respond. 
It is, if you like, knowledge transfer effected through the 
Conference's Sharing Shed. 

Because of the Conference's location in Darwin, for the 
first time it will include a significant focus on the 
international region to Australia's North. Special guests 
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from Papua New Guinea, Timor Leste, Tuvalu and Palau 
will discuss issues relating to infectious diseases in the 
region; under- and over-nutrition; and frontline primary 
care. 

There will be five concurrent (or 'breakout') sessions, 
with 10 streams. In total there are over 200 
presentations in these sessions.  There will be special 
colloquiums, carefully managed to result in strong 
recommendations for action, on Men's health, 
Broadband for the bush, and Planning and managing 
rural health services.  You can see the full program at 
www.ruralhealth.org.au/13nrhc/program 

Arts and health activities will again infuse and enthuse 
the Conference. There will be photographic exhibitions, 
a weaving workshop, swing dance lessons and 
performances and displays from the Alliance's friends at 
Barkly Regional Arts. Local arts producer and manager 
Kieren Sanderson is pulling together the ambitious arts 
program. 

The students who are attending have been invited to 
volunteer to scribe in one of the concurrent sessions.  
This is a great opportunity to get more closely involved 
with the Conference and especially its 
recommendations process.  

The Conference also has other offerings for students: a 
broad ranging academic program; a packed social 
program; and the chance to network with rural health 
practitioners, health organisations and other students 
from all over Australia. 

These are only a few of the program highlights - just the 
Top End of the iceberg, as it were. Come and see it for 
yourself before it all melts away. 

The National Rural Health Conference acknowledges the 
support from its sponsors the Northern Territory 
Government, the Royal Flying Doctor Service, The Fred 
Hollows Foundation, HESTA, Carers Australia, Careflight, 
beyondblue, Larrakia Nation, the Australian National 
University, Indigenous HealthInfoNet, the Regional Arts 
Fund, Somerville and Barkly Regional Arts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep your contact details up-to-date 

Have you recently moved 
house or changed your 
email address?  You can 
update your details online 
through the RAMUS 
website.  

To update them, go to: 
http://ramus.ruralhealth.or
g.au/update-ramus-
scholar-details 
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